

## SYHA Board Meeting September 15, 2014

### In Attendance:

Board Member: Randy W, Dan M, Vicky R, Dan G, Becky M, Deb Q, Dave W, Fred R, Dawn S, Jeremy G

### Non board:

- I. Welcome – Randy welcomed everyone
- II. Approve August Minutes- Deb motioned to approve, Vicky 2<sup>nd</sup>, motion passed
- III. Financial Report: Financials are looking good. Dan motioned to approve, Dave W 2<sup>nd</sup>, motion passed.
- IV. Building and Maintenance: Waiting to hear back from Rinktech about whether or not they will fix the compressor under warranty. Locker room 2 needs a new switch. Locker Room 1 needs its door fixed. Once practices start, we will get the rink beautification projects started.
- V. Committee Report:
- VI. Old Business:
  - a. Schwan's Program: We will announce the program to the teams at the parent's meetings.
  - b. Golf Tournament: Sept 19<sup>th</sup>. Things are going well. Will need a few volunteers to help run hole contests.
  - c. Learn to Skate: starts Monday, Sept 29<sup>th</sup>. We should have some parents there the first night to help new families get their kids ready.
  - d. Registration: Tuesday, Sept 23<sup>rd</sup>, 6-9PM (registration only) and Saturday Sept 27<sup>th</sup>(registration and equipment pickup). Will need a couple laptops for parents to sign up for USA hockey. Will try to find a notary to be there to notarize birth facts form. Dan G will email parents about registration dates and include registration forms. For next season, it was suggested that we put hockey signs at the high school starting the first week of school. Signs could simply say "Try Hockey" and list our website and phone #. We should also put signs at the Osceola schools.
- VII. New Business:
  - a. 2 and 2 Challenge Season kickoff: Welcome back week begins Monday. We will divide up the list of all of last year's Jr. Spartan and Try Hockey for Free players between the board members and call each family inviting them back.
  - b. Bantam team: Will co-op with River Valley. 4 players from River Valley will be playing with us.
  - c. Rink dividers: We need rink dividers for the Jr. Spartans. Dan G has been checking into used ones but they are hard to find.
  - d. Jeremy is working on the hockey lock-in for all Somerset Hockey players. It will be held Oct 25<sup>th</sup>-26<sup>th</sup>. He will have sign-up forms ready to hand out at registration.
- VIII. Dan M motioned to adjourn, Dave W 2<sup>nd</sup>. Meeting adjourned.